
 

           

       

         

 

 

 

August 2025 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

IDOT ROUTE 129 WIDENING, RESURFACING, & UPDATE PROJECT 

The Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) has announced that construction on the Route 129 

Widening, Resurfacing, and Update Project—from Kennedy Road to Coal City Road—is scheduled to 

begin on September 2nd. The project will include: 

• Widening the roadway 

• Resurfacing and re-striping 

• Infrastructure enhancements: Upgraded lighting, curbs, ADA-compliant amenities, and crosswalks at the 

intersections of Route 129/Main Street and Route 53/Main Street 

Construction activities are expected to begin each day around 7:00 a.m. IDOT has indicated that no full 

roadway closures are anticipated. However, motorists should be aware that flaggers will be present in the 

construction zone as needed to ensure traffic safety. 

The City thanks the public for its patience and cooperation as these critical roadway improvements are 

completed. Drivers are urged to use caution when traveling through the area and to allow for additional travel 

time. 
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